
 

 

[Tanner, Hilton Louis] 
 
 

HILTON L. TANNER 

 
Dolgeville—Hilton Louis Tanner, 41, Salisbury Center, died June 4, 1940, 

in an Albany hospital, where he had been confined about one week. 
Mr. Tanner was born in Dolgeville, son of Louis Tanner and Mary E. 

Cramer.  He was a member of the Universalist Church and its treasurer for 
20 years. 

He was a charter member of the Salisbury Fire Department and treasurer 
of that organization since it was organized.  He also was a member of the 

Salisbury Center Grange, Pomona and state granges and had been 
superintendent of the Dibble-Tuttle Cemetery since the death of his father 

several years [ago]. 

Mr. Tanner worked for the Daniel Green Company for (23?) years.  He 
married Vida Davis Dec. 20, 1920.  She survives with a son, Robert Louis 

Tanner, at home. 
Funeral services will be conducted tomorrow at the home, the Rev. C. A. 

Moulton, Universalist Church, officiating. 
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HILTON L. TANNER 

 
The death of Hilton L. Tanner of Salisbury Center occurred in the Albany 

Hospital on June 4, in his forty-first year.  He was born in Dolgeville, the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Louis Tanner.  He was a member of the Universalist church 

and for twenty years he was the parish treasurer.  He was a charter member 
of the Salisbury Fire Department, serving as treasurer from its beginning.  

He was active in Grange work and served the Dibble-Tuttle Cemetery since 
the death of his father, several years ago.  He worked for the Daniel Green 

Company for twenty-three years.  His marriage to Miss Vida Davis occurred 

in 1920.  She survives him with a son, Robert L. Tanner.  The funeral service 
was conducted in the home on June 8 with the Rev. Clinton A. Moulton 

officiating. 
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